Quality Measures and Administrative Procedures for the Skilled Nursing Facility Value-Based Purchasing Program and Quality Reporting Program for the FY 2025 SNF PPS Proposed Rule 
(CMS-10895; OMB control number: 0938-1472)
Summary of Public Comments:
Comment:  We received several comments related to the burden associated with the proposals for SNFs to participate in a validation process for assessment-based measures reported in the SNF QRP. Many of these commenters were appreciative of our efforts to reduce burden through using the same records for both SNF VBP validation and the SNF QRP validation.  Three of these commenters noted it would reduce the risk of a SNF being audited in back-to-back validation cycles. Several commenters stated they opposed the 2 percentage point penalty reduction for failure to submit the requested medical records because SNFs cannot afford continued decreases in their payments, and the proposal would create additional administrative burden for SNFs that are already suffering staffing deficiencies.  One of these commenters noted that adding validation audits is not effective in improving services in a SNF.
Response:  We acknowledge the commenters’ concerns regarding the potential burden associated with the proposals.  We are aware of potential provider burden and carefully considered the options available to us to meet the statutory requirements while also mitigating provider burden.  As we previously noted in section VI.E.3 of the proposed rule and VII.E.3 of this final rule, section 1888(h)(12) of the Act requires that the Secretary apply a process to validate data submitted under the SNF QRP. In addition, we are interested in ensuring the validity of the data reported by SNFs because this data has public reporting implications under the SNF QRP.  Valid and reliable quality measures are fundamental to the effectiveness of our quality reporting programs. To ensure we receive the medical records we request from selected SNFs, we proposed to require timely submission of requested medical records for the SNF QRP validation process. Specifically, we proposed to apply the SNF QRP’s 2 percentage point reduction in accordance with section 1888(e)(6)(A) if the selected SNF failed to submit 100 percent of the requested medical records as specified.  We believe these proposals will ensure we receive the requested medical records so we may validate the data they submitted for the SNF QRP effectively and efficiently.
Changes Made to the ICR in Response: 
There will be no changes made to the Information Collection Request (CMS-10895; OMB control number: 0938-1472) in response to the public comments. 

